
St John’s 
Tuesday 10.30am BCP Holy Communion 

 2pm Tea & Chat 

 7.15pm Prayer Meeting 

Wednesday 12.30pm Little Fishers Parent & Toddler Group 

Thursday 8pm Bell Ringing Practice 

 8pm Deanery Synod  
at All Saints’ Harrow Weald 

Who’s who 
 
Rector    The Revd Matthew Stone 020 8954 3876 
     Email: rector@stjohnschurchstanmore.org.uk 
 
Assistant Curate   The Revd Wendy Wall  07708 264299  
     Email: wendy.wall@london.anglican.org     
 
 
Safeguarding Officers  Mark Lynch    07982 906833 
     Nancy Newton   07443 487126 
 
Children’s Champion  Sue Wright    07958 499682 
 
Adults at Risk Champion Sheila Oliver   020 8954 4976 
 
Equality, Diversity &   Frederick Oshunniyi  07733 323639 
                       Inclusion       
 
Churchwardens   Pam Curran   020 8863 3469 
     Graham Nicholson  01923 226969 
 
Deputy Wardens   Nigel Bayliss   07960 723364  
     Jane Prentice   07976 388958 
Treasurer    Jenny Neve    01923 824364 
 
Data Protection Compliance The Rector/Karen Stirrup as above/below 
 
Parish Office (9am-1pm) Karen Stirrup   020 8954 7064  
Tue, Wed & Fri   Email: parish@stjohnschurchstanmore.org.uk 

St John’s Church 

Stanmore 
9th June 2024  

 

Welcome 
We are delighted to see you in church today and  

hope you enjoy your time with us. 
 

If you are visiting (or new), please introduce yourself  
to the Clergy or Churchwardens.  

Services today 
 
8am  HOLY COMMUNION 
Priest  Matthew Stone 
 
9.30am PARISH COMMUNION 
Priest  Matthew Stone 
OT  Edit Rees 
NT  Carole White 
Gospel Matthew Stone 
Sermon Matthew Stone 
Prayers Matthew Stone 
Welcome Dan Curran 
  Jackie Peters 
Warden Graham Nicholson 
 
5pm  ENGAGE 
Leader Matthew Stone 
Speaker Bishop Pete Broadbent 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Bible Readings: 
Genesis 3:8-15 
2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1 
Mark 3:20-35 
 
Hymns: 
93  Christ, Whose Glory Fills 
445 Meekness and Majesty  
554  Praise to the Holiest (omit v4)
37 An Upper Room  
30  Amazing Grace  
416 Shine, Jesus Shine 
  

The Church of England’s online service is available here  

www.stjohnschurchstanmore.org.uk 

ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST - MISSION STATEMENT 
Drawn together by Christ’s love, we seek by his grace to live out his  

commandments to love the Lord our God with all of our being;  
and to love everyone we come across as we love ourselves. 

https://www.churchofengland.org/prayer-and-worship/join-us-church-online/weekly-online-services


St John’s  
The Second Sunday After Trinity 
 
Collect 
Faithful Creator, whose mercy never fails: deepen our faithfulness to you 
and to your living Word, Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 
 
Post Communion 
Loving Father, we thank you for feeding us at the supper of your Son: sus-
tain us with your Spirit, that we may serve you here on earth until our joy 
is complete in heaven, and we share in the eternal banquet with Jesus 
Christ our Lord. Amen.  

Please pray for:  
 
Sick - Rose Akbar, Helen Ballard, Sheila Bond, George Fitzpatrick and 
         Rachel Gaskin. 
RIP - John Dolling, Godfrey Mott and Tony Payne.  

St John’s 
Engage - 9th June (5pm) 
Today we are looking forward to 
welcoming Bishop Pete Broadbent as 
our guest speaker. 
 
Bishop Pete was Bishop of Willesden 
2001-2021 and is now retired. The 
theme is ‘grace and glory’. Pimms 
will be served afterwards! If wet the 
service will be in the church (we will 
still have Pimms!). 
 
We are hoping the service will take 
place on Church Field (access via 
double gates). Please bring 
something to sit on. 
 
 
Prayer Meeting - 11th June 
The next prayer meeting will take 
place in Church House Cottage, 
beginning at 7.15pm. Please let 
Wendy know if you plan to attend. 
 
 
Deanery Synod - 13 June (8pm)  
All Saints’ Harrow Weald 
You are invited to attend the next 
meeting of the Deanery Synod which 
will have an environmental focus. 
 
The evening will begin with a short 
act of worship and profile of the 
parish. This will take place in the 
Forest School (located in the woods 
behind the church).  After 
refreshments, there will be two 
presentations about making 
churches more environmentally 
friendly and using solar panels.  Your 
Deanery Synod Reps are: Bev 
McKeon, Lauren McKeon and 
Frederick Oshunniyi.  

Organ Works 
Bishop & Son (organ builder) will be 
dismantling sections of the organ 
next week and taking them back to 
the workshop for overhauling.  
 
This work is costing almost £30,000 
and will take several weeks to 
complete.  Some of this money was 
raised by our former Fundraising 
Committee who organised a number 
of events, including the summer fairs 
that were held on Church Field.  
Huge thanks to them.  
 
We are hoping what’s left of the 
organ will be playable, if not we will 
need to use the piano! 
 
 
 
Contactless Giving 
Thank you to those who used the 
contactless giving machine we 
borrowed from the Diocese of 
London. A total of £285 was 
‘collected’ over three Sundays. We 
have now purchased a contactless 
giving machine (larger than the one 
we used in the pilot). This will take 
two to three weeks to arrive. 
 
 
Admission of Churchwardens 
Pam and Graham will be re-admitted 
to office at the Harrow Deanery 
Visitation on 9th July (8pm). We are 
hosting the service and need to 
provide some simple refreshments. 
Please let Matthew know if you can 
help with this. 


